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President’s Message – Live by the Golden Rule 

 

Thanks to Peggy Kane for arranging to have six Marines at our general meeting and for 

the cake to celebrate the Marine Corps 240 birthday.  I thought the cake cutting ceremony 

was very impressive and it was also interesting to have each Marine tell us a little about 

themselves.    

 

We have a full month in December.  On Sunday, December 5
th

 we have a table at Holy 

Spirit Holiday Boutique where we will be selling bean soup packets to raise money for 

Thomas House.  Our general meeting is on Tuesday, December 8
th

 and we were lucky to 

get the Troubadors to come and sing for us.  Thursday, December 10
th

 is our 11
th

 Annual 

Holiday Progressive Social.  Thanks to Karen Fox and Carol Hedenberg for planning and 

organizing it and to Carol Proctor, Lynn Seeden and Liz Lucero for volunteering their 

homes. This is always a fun event and is our major fundraiser which enables us to make 

the contributions we give to our community. 

 

Karen Fox told us about the family that we have adopted for Christmas from Share Our 

Selves and we thank Karen for heading this up.  If you signed up for a specific item for 

them, don’t forget to bring it to the meeting.  Also, don’t forget to bring in some holiday 

cookies (baked or bought) to share as well.  

 

I wish you and your family a happy holiday season and health and happiness in the New 

Year.  

 

Edythe 
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Fountain Valley Woman’s Club – Live by the Golden Rule 
 

 

Federation Activity 
 

What’s happening in Federation? 

 

The next Orange District Council Meeting is Friday, January 8, at the Phoenix Club, 

Anaheim, $25.00.  It is also the Orange District Art Festival.  FVWC has reserved a table 

to display our artwork and craft items.  Alison Wessler is coordinating the Art Festival.  

Please contact Alison for Photography or Writing contest information and if you have an 

item for the table display. 
 

Remember to turn in your hours of work on club projects by the December meeting.  If 

you have headed up a project this past calendar year, please write a paragraph or two 

about the project and turn it in to President Edythe for the reports.  The club has been 

very productive this past year and now is the time to give pats on the back and blow the 

horn! 

 

Orange District Art Festival by Alison Wessler 

 

The Friday January 8, 2016 Orange District Council meeting at the Phoenix Club in 

Anaheim, will feature an Arts and Craft display of club member’s work. We have secured 

a table for FVWC items. These will not be judged, simply displayed. They are on view 

Friday morning for only 1 hour from 11:15 to 12:15 and must be delivered to the site 

between 8 and 9AM. There will also be Art demonstrations by experts in their field and 

you may view photography entries before lunch. 
 

You may make a reservation for lunch or attend just for viewing the displays. Art and 

Craft items must delivered and then picked up at the end of the meeting. 

 

Luncheon reservations are a “must” and are paid to FVWC.  Our Club then pays District 

with one check.  Cost of lunch is $25.00 . (We have no date as yet for the reservation 

deadline. Will let you know.)  Questions?  You may contact me at (714) 847 5044 

          ... 
 

2
nd

 VP / Membership – Mandy Hall   

 

We were pleased to have two guests attend our last meeting, and hopefully they will 

consider joining.  It is always nice having women attend who are interested in our club so 

if you have a friend who is curious about our club and the work that we do, please bring 

them to one of our meetings.   

 

We only have 4 December birthdays:  Happy Birthday, Ladies!! 

 December  4 - Marge Schneider 

 December  8 - Wanda Hime 

 December 16 - Kimm Constantine 

 December 25 - Mollie Guyot 
                       

 

3rd VP / Programs – Sandra Murray 

 

The Troubadors from Fountain Valley High School will be coming to sing and provide 

our December program.  



Fountain Valley Woman’s Club - Live by the Golden Rule 
 

 

November Luncheon 
 

 
The Marines who joined us for lunch  

with Veterans & Military Projects Chairman, Peggy Kane 
 

 

Marine Cake cutting ceremony 



Fountain Valley Woman’s Club - Live by the Golden Rule 
   

 

4
th

 VP / Luncheons – Laura Woods 

 

Hello Ladies, 
 

Our December menu will be the Chicken Pot Pie Sit-down luncheon with a green salad.  

The pot pie will be baked in foil for easy take-home leftovers.  The healthy choice will be 

the Atlantic Salmon.  Both are $20.   

 

Following normal policy, if you are on the permanent list, we will assume that you will 

be at the meeting and will order the regular lunch unless I hear from you.  If you are 

not on the permanent list, please contact me by email or phone to make your reservation. 

Also, of course, notify me if you will be adding a guest to your reservation. In wishing to 

keep costs down, we must charge you if you make a reservation for yourself or a 

guest, and then do not come to the meeting.  You are also responsible for the meal 

charge if you are on the permanent list, but do not notify me ahead of time that you 

are unable to come. 
 

Please call or text me or email by Thursday, December 3rd by 7pm with any changes if 

you are on the permanent list or with your reservation if you are not.  Thanks so much! 
                       

 

5
th

 VP / Ways & Means – Jean Hardy   

 
 

  11
TH

 Annual Holiday Progressive Social  
Thursday, December 10

th
 beginning at 10am at the home of Carol Proctor 

See Flyer sent in separate email for additional details 

  Or contact Karen Fox or Carol Hedenberg 
 

 

 

6TH ANNUAL SPRING SCHOLARSHIP SOCIAL 

  MARCH 19, 5-9 P.M.,  

AT ASSISTANCE LEAGUE UPSTAIRS MEETING ROOM 

      
LADIES, 
 

The Committee is looking for a few good donors to add to our list for Live Auction items. 

As you know, we are a 501c-3, non-profit organization.  Any donations you give or 

obtain from friends or businesses are tax deductible.  The more we receive, the greater 

our income for our high school graduate's scholarship fund.   We're looking for things 

like a weekend at the beach, desert or mountains, boat ride for two or four to Catalina, 

jewelry, a flight to San Francisco, a train ride to San Diego, etc.  Please put your thinking 

caps on and help our graduates' college future. 

                     Many thanks, Jean  
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Chairmen Reports 
 

S.O.S. (Share OurSelves) – Karen Fox 

 
SOS Family Christmas:   Thank you to all of our wonderful members who have 
donated towards making our SOS Family have a wonderful Christmas.  This may 
be their only Santa Presents, and as usual, you have all been very generous 
again this year.  This is a reminder to bring your gift cards and presents either to 
my house, or to the meeting in December.  I look forward to seeing you all at the 
meeting in December.             
 

 

 
Newsletter – Robin Fayette 

 
Ladies, I always am grateful for the wonderful articles, submissions and pictures 
we get for the newsletter – Thank You.  However would appreciate everyone 
remembering the 15th of month deadline so it can be sent out on a timely basis. 
Thanks again ! 
 

 
Focus on Health – Kathleen Rockney 

 

The Million Step Project 2016! 
 

At our November meeting, I passed around a clipboard to collect the names, 
emails and phone numbers of interested steppers for our 2016 walking project.   
Thank you to all who signed up! 
 
This month, I will start communicating with those who signed up, gathering 
nicknames and creating a spreadsheet to plot our progress.  We will then initiate 
our six-month walking project starting on January 3 through July 2, 2016! 
 
If you didn't sign up in November and won't be in attendance at our December 
meeting or Holiday Progressive Party, you may email me with your information at 
or call me. 
 
Also, if you'd like a coveted Omron HJ-150 pedometer (a discontinued model that 
is very simple and accurate), email or call me.  I have some for $20 at this time!  
(Liz Lucero reminded me at our October meeting, that they also make great 
stocking stuffers for the holidays) 

 
Focus on Health, continued next Pageééééééé. 
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Focus on Health – Continued   

 

Holiday Tips That Will Leave You Satisfied!   
 
We are thick into the holidays, and the eating frenzy won't be over for a while.  It 
seems to start at Halloween, have a first spike at Thanksgiving, then hits us 
repeatedly at every holiday party or gathering through December up through New 
Year's Eve.  For some, it doesn't end till Super Bowl Sunday! 

 

There is a better way! 
 

To put off eating in a way that serves us till after the barrage of cookies and pies 
is gone, is kind of like deciding to learn how to swim AFTER you've drowned.  It 
truly is much easier to enter these holiday "waters" with some "better eating" tips 
in mind, rather than trying to repair much more damage afterwards. 
 
Here are some ideas from Dr. Christine Wood, MD, a nationally-known 
pediatrician and author of the book How to Get Kids to Eat Great & Love It: 

¶ "Dips can help your kids (and husbands) eat more vegetables.  Use low-
fat ranch dressing, but cut it in half with yogurt.  Try hummus dips or black 
bean dips for other healthy choices. 

¶ A healthy fruit dip can be made with vanilla yogurt, honey (which has 
antioxidants) and cinnamon or nutmeg.  Skewer fruit on a kabob stick for a 
fun snack. 

¶ Make your own sweet potato fries.  Slice sweet potatoes into wedges or 
slices, and drizzle with olive oil.  Bake in the oven at 375 degrees for 20-
30 minutes till done. 

¶ For a quick dinner idea, buy a whole roasted chicken from the grocery 
store, shred it up, and roll it in a whole wheat tortilla with black beans, 
shredded cheese, tomatoes and lettuce. 

¶ Cottage cheese or yogurt in an ice cream cone topped with sliced 
almonds and fresh or dried fruit makes for a calcium and protein rich 
snack." 

Happy Holidays everyone!!!!!!!!!!!!! 

Looking forward to another year of serving you on your health path!  
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Blanketmakers – Marilyn Bennett 
 

The blanketmakers wish all Fountain Valley Woman’s Club members and their 
families a very Happy Holiday season.  We’ve worked diligently all year, during 
the summer also, making blankets and collecting blanket donations.  Two 
Christmas quilts were made at the November workshop to bring our yearly total 
to 55 blankets donated to the American Cancer Society at Orange Coast 
Memorial.  Therefore, we are going to take a ‘vacation’ in December and enjoy all 
the holiday activities.  We will resume our blanket making in January. 
 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all! 

 

 

 

Our Special Chairmen 
 

Sunshine - Sandra Murray 

 
Note:  Our Sunshine Chairman is on the mend (knee surgery).  President, Edythe, 
passed around cards at our last meeting for both Sandra and for our Secretary, Helen 
Blanchard (hip replacement).   Please continue to phone or e-mail Sandra (or Edythe 
while Sandra is on the mend) if you hear of our ladies who need a card. 
 
 

 

 

WEBSITES:  
Club:  www.fountainvalleywomansclub.org 
CFWC Orange District (OD):  https://cfwcorangedistrict.shutterfly.com 
California Federation of Women’s Clubs (CFWC):  www.cfwc.org 
General Federation of Women’s Clubs (GFWC):  www.gfwc.org 
 

 

December  Calendar 
ORANGE DISTRICT, CFWC and GFWC: 

Jan 8   (Fri) Orange District Council Meeting & Art Festival. The Phoenix Club 

 

FOUNTAIN VALLEY WOMAN’S CLUB 

Dec 3  (Thur)    Deadline for FVWC Dec. 8th  luncheon reservations 

Dec 3  (Thur)    FVWC Board Meeting  

Dec 7  (Mon)    The Readers, 10am  

Dec 8  (Tue)      FVWC Luncheon/Meeting, CLAIM JUMPER, 11:00am 

Dec 10  (Thur)   FVWC Annual Holiday Social 10am – 2pm 

Dec 15  (Tue)    Deadline for The Fountainhead January newsletter articles 

Mar 19 (Sat)      FVWC Spring Scholarship Social 5pm at the Assistance League, HB 
 

 

http://www.fountainvalleywomansclub.org/
https://cfwcorangedistrict.shutterfly.com/
http://www.cfwc.org/
http://www.gfwc.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Fountain Valley Woman’s Club 
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FVWC December Newsletter 

E-Mail Exclusive Picture Gallery 
(thank you Carolyn Herzog) 

 

 

 

More pictures from our November luncheon 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  Birthday Flowers 

 

 

 
 

FVWC Board Members & Peggy Kane with the Marines attending our luncheon 

 

 

 

 

 

 


